	[image: image1.jpg]Newsletter






	


                                             FALL  2017
 Shane Que Hee, Director, UCLA IH Program, squehee@ucla.edu, FAX (310)794-2106
NEWS
1.    SCERC
     The 5-year renewal for the SCERC that obtained good scientific ratings was provided with a notice of award in the 2nd week of June.  The funding level is still unclear. 
     The Fall SCERC Orientation is on Tues Sep 19 and Wed Sep 20.

      I am asking all non-Federal Government alumni to send a letter of ERC support, and to contact the CEO of their business employer (Chancellor for University alumni; Agency head for local and state government alumni) to send a letter of support for ERC funding, by August 25 to SCERC Director Niklas Krause.  I have appended the two templates –the alumnus letter of support and the CEO/head honcho template- after the Alumni News section of  this newsletter for your use.  Please use your own words if so moved.  The age of Trump means fighting fire with fire.
   The August SCERC Continuing Education offerings are at the end of this newsletter.
2.    IH PROGRAM
MPH graduate Jimmy Phong won several awards: Dean’s Leadership Grant; FSPH Marathon Student Fellowship; Ric & Suzanne Kayne Public Health Fellowship; NIOSH SCERC; Tony Norton.
MS graduate Ivan Torres also won several scholarships: American Society of Safety Engineers Foundation Rixio Medina & Assoc Hispanics in Safety; California Certified United Program Agency  Student Project Award; NIOSH SCERC; Southern California American Industrial Hygiene Project Award; Southern California/Orange County Sections of the American Industrial Hygiene Association. 
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      CSUN Awards Mar 3 L-R:SQH,Nan Jiao, Jimmy Phong,Jack Arouchian & Awardee Ivan Torres 

       MS graduate Nan Jiao also won a Department Block Grant Opportunity Award.
The Tony Norton Award winners for 2017 were DIana Nguyen (IH MPH 1st year), Vicky Li (2nd yr EHS MS), and Jimmy Phong. (2nd yr IH MPH).  Thanks to the Awards Committee. 
Some nine attended the 2017 graduation dinner on June 1 at the UCLA  Faculty Club:  Teni Adewumi-Gunn; Jack Arouchian; Marie Chen; Nan Jiao; Diana Nguyen; Jimmy Phong, Shane Que Hee, Jenny Song; and  Ivan Torres with apologies from Charlene Nguyen,  Katy McNamara, and Nu Yu.  In a total surprise, a new bicycle and a coffee maker were presented to the Director. THANKS TO ALL WHO DONATED!
Hamid Arabzadeh was granted adjunct Assistant Professor status for 2 years.  He has been a lecturer for the past 2 years and will teach a 3rd year.  CONGRATULATIONS!
      Shane Que Hee will also be giving a talk on New Developments in Biomonitoring: Real Time Sampling at the 2017 Joint Technical Symposium at The Carson Center on Oct 18 2017.  
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Surprise! Surprise! New Bike!  Back Row: Nan Jiao; Jimmy Phong; Jack Arouchian; Ivan Torres.  Front Row:  Marie Chen; Diana Nguyen; Jenny Song; SQH ; June 1 2017. See the next photo too.
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Happy Graduates on June 16 with SQH.  L to R: JImmy Phong, Nan Jiao, SQH, Jenny Song, Ivan Torres
3.  AIHCE
      At the Seattle AIHCE the following were presented: 
    Teni Adewumi-Gunn: Poster- Frameworks for Certification-based Worker Health and Safety Programs.  Advisor Robbins.
    Shane Que Hee: Roundtable State of the Art Methods in Biological Monitoring.  His topic: ICP-MS for Elements and Metals.
     Yifang Zhu:  Roundtable Vaping Aerosols and Secondhand Exposures.  Her topic:  Impacts of electronic cigarette emissions on indoor air quality.
      MS graduate Jenny Song won an award for the best student poster from the Personal Protective Equipment Committee for her poster Comparison of permeation of 2-butoxyethanol through single, double, and triple layers of disposable nitrile gloves. Advisor Que Hee.
      Doctoral student Nu Yu along with EHS doctoral student Yan Lin and postdoctoral student 


ShI Shu won a best poster award for Measuring and reducing fine and ultrafine particles inside Los Angeles taxis. Advisor Zhu.
      MS graduate Jimmy Phong had a poster on Exposure assessment of formaldehyde in paint renovation sites.  Advisor Que Hee  
      MS graduate Nan Jiao had a poster on Critical review of the theoretical and critical literature on indoor heat illness prevention standards   Advisor Que Hee.
      2nd year MS student Ivan Torres had a poster on Exposure assessment for toxic vapors during underground storage tank inspections.   Advisor Que Hee.

The UCLA alumni/student annual banquet on Mon Jun 5 attracted 27 at Buca di Beppo: Teni Adewumi-Gunn; Hamid Arabzadeh; Jack Arouchian; Eric Brown;  Daniel Chan; Diane Cosgrove;  Nan Jiao; Robert Kleinerman; Kinmon Leong; Kitty Lim; Kevin Milani; Keummi  Park; Bob Phalen; Jimmy Phong;  Gerald Pineda and wife; Vanda Puhalovich; Shane Que Hee; Joe Raab; Michelle Rosales; Raina Sabty-Daily; Jimmy Shaw; Jenny Song; Ivan Torres; Xiaosen Xie; Wenhai Xu; Yifang Zhu.  Apologies were provided by: Yuwen Lin; Charlene Nguyen; Michael Nguyen; Dave Risi; John Salzer; Mary Anne Seif; ShIh-Wei Tsai; Justine Weinberg; Nu Yu.
[image: image6.jpg]



Seattle Salmon Dinner on the Waterfront June 7!  

From Left: SQH; Jenny Song; Jimmy Phong; Nan Jiao; Ivan Torres
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UCLA Alumni/Student Banquet at Buca di Beppo, Seattle, June 5,  2017.  From Left to Right:
Back: Hamid Arabzadeh;Vanda Puhalovich;Kevin Milani; Jack Arouchian; Joe Raab; Eric Brown; Bob Phalen; Michelle Rosales
2nd Row: Gerald Pineda’s wife; Rania Sabty-Daily; Kitty Lim; Rob Kleinerman; SQH; Diane Cosgrove; Wenhai Xu (craning neck); Teni Adewumi-Gunn
Kneeling:  Gerald Pineda; Yifang Zhu; Jimmy Shaw; Jenny Song; Ivan Torres; Jimmy Phong; Nan Jiao; Xiaosen Xie; Daniel Chan.  Missing: Keummi Park
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Jimmy Phong Explaining his Poster
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Jenny Song being Congratulated by Hamid Arabzadeh
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Nu Yu looks Happy about her Poster Win
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Late Night Fun at the Waterfront Ice Cream Parlor!  L to R: Jenny Song; Nan Jiao; Jimmy Phong; SQH; Ivan Torres

3.   Alumni News
Former UCLA IH Lecturer Marc Axelrod has separated from his IH job with the City of  Beverly Hills and has  begun writing his work memoirs The Flame Bucket.   “Reading about the Challenger Space Shuttle disaster, I learned that the solid rocket booster engineers had a saying: If you really wanted to stop a launch you had to 'lay down in the flame bucket' (this is where the flames and smoke channeled). You could stop a launch, but you could only do this once.”
Carina Kouyoumji (MPH 2010) now in San Francisco, passed the CIH.  Congrats!

Mary Anne Seif (Messiha), MPH 2011, now back in SoCal, obtained her CIH whilst on maternity leave that also produced son John.  Congrats!   She is now studying for the CSP. 
Jessica Yim (MPH 2016) is thinking of applying to Medical School after having experienced field industrial hygiene for a few years since her graduation. She thinks industrial hygiene will help her practice of medicine.
August XX, 2017                        Alumnus Letter  Template
Niklas Krause, MD, MPH, PhD

Director, NIOSH Southern California Education and Research Center

UCLA School of Public Health

Box 95-1772

650 Charles E. Young Jr Dr. South

Los Angeles, CA 90095-1772

Dear Dr. Krause, 

I am a graduate of the UCLA Industrial Hygiene Program and currently working as XXXXXXX for (company name). (Include a statement of impact) Due to the excellent education my classmates and I  received, we have been able to contribute in keeping California’s/state’s workplaces safe and productive.
In understand that the President’s FY18 budget request cuts NIOSH, eliminating all of NIOSH’s extramural programs, which would include the ERCs, the TPGs, the AFF Program, and the Total Worker Health Program. Elimination of any of these programs would limit the ability of workers to avoid exposures that can result in injury or illnesses, push back improved working conditions, eliminate occupational safety and health educational services to U.S. businesses, and ultimately raise health care costs. 
I believe it is urgent to help preserve NIOSH funding by including at least the Fiscal Year 2016 level of $339.121 million for the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH).  
I hope that members of Congress see how valuable NIOSH and the ERCs are, and fully fund them at least at current levels.

Sincerely,

XXXXXXXXX

August XX, 2017                      Business Letter Template
Niklas Krause, MD, MPH, PhD

Director, NIOSH Southern California Education and Research Center

UCLA School of Public Health

Box 95-1772


650 Charles E. Young Dr. South

Los Angeles, CA 90095-1772

Dear Dr. Krause, 

As the XXXXX for the (company name), I am writing this letter of support for NIOSH funding. 

It is my understanding that the President’s FY18 budget request cuts NIOSH, eliminating all of NIOSH’s extramural programs, which would include the ERCs, the TPGs, the AFF Program, and the Total Worker Health Program.  Elimination of any of these programs would limit the ability of workers to avoid exposures that can result in injury or illnesses, push back improved working conditions, eliminate occupational safety and health educational services to U.S. businesses, decrease worker productivity, and ultimately raise health care costs. 
I believe that NIOSH and the ERCs provide important research and training and must be preserved.  It is urgent that NIOSH be funded at least at the Fiscal Year 2016 level of $339.121 million. 
I hope that Congress will continue to support the critical work NIOSH and the ERCs do to improve the lives of workers and thus help businesses.

Sincerely,

XXXXXXXXX
	PROFESSIONAL LEVEL COURSES IN AUGUST
15% discount for SCERC Alumni*
NOISE AND HEARING LOSS PREVENTION
AUGUST 1 AT UCLA
$211*
Learn More
------------------
SAMPLING AND INSTRUMENTATION
AUGUST 1 AT UCLA
$407*

Learn More
-------------------

 

INDOOR AIR QUALITY

 AUGUST 7-8 AT UCLA
$407*
Learn More
--------------------
 
VENTILATION
AUGUST 9-10 AT UCLA
$407*
Learn More
ASSOCIATE SAFETY PROFESSIONAL (ASP) EXAM PREVIEW
AUGUST 29-31 IN ANAHEIM
$424 (if you register before 7/28/17)
Learn More
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